  HIGHLERE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at 
Dunlop Room, Highclere Church
Tuesday 3 June 2014 at 6.00pm
Present :              Councillors Sally Izett; Russ Castle; Mike Jenkins;
                                John Stoker; Will Flack
In Attendance :     Clerk Mike Harwood
Apologies :             Councillor Graham Falconer

                                Borough Councillor John Izett
Councillor Sally Izett opened the meeting by welcoming Councillor Will Flack to the Council and congratulating Councillor Graham Falconer on being elected to the Borough Council.

01/14 – To elect the Chairman of the Parish Council
Councillor Izett formerly stood down as Chairman and Councillor Castle presided and called for nominations for Chairman. Councillor Izett was proposed by Councillor Jenkins, seconded by Councillor Stoker. As there were no other nominations Councillor Izett was elected unopposed.
Councillor Izett retook the Chair and thanked the Councillors for re-electing her for a further term in office. 
02/14 – To elect the Vice Chairman of the Parish Council 
Councillor Falconer had indicated that it was not his intention to seek re-election as Vice Chairman. The Chairman, Councillor Izett therefore proposed Councillor John Stoker for the role of Vice Chairman which was seconded by Councillor Castle. There being no other nominations Councillor Stoker was duly elected. The Chairman thanked him for accepting the role.
03/14 – Appointment of Sub Committees  
Environment: Councillors Jenkins and Stoker.

Planning: Councillors Izett, Stoker and Mitchell. Councillor Falconer to be asked if he wishesto remain on the Planning Committee.
Roads and Transport: Councillor Castle and Flack.
Regeneration: To be elected at the July meeting.
Website: Councillors Falconer and Castle with possibly outside assistance. Councillor Jenkins to look into this matter.

04/14– To approve the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 8 April 2014  
The Minutes of the meeting had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Chairman, Councillor Izett.
05/14 – Matters arising from the Minutes
113/13 Penwood Regeneration. As the original requested Penwood designated ward of Heathlands, Woodlands and Council Houses had not been acceptable to the Borough Council, HPC had withdrawn the application for further consideration.
On 18 May a revised Penwood settlement ward was submitted. The area is enclosed by the eastern side of the A343 road, the south/western side of the A34 road (excluding the Tot Hill Services area), and a line from Seven Stones bridge to the A34 at the point where Foxs Lane intersects with the western side of the A34.
Further correspondence had been received from a parishioner in relation to the regeneration and this had been responded to by the Chairman, Councillor Izett.

115/13 Parish Lengthsman. The first duty of the Lengthsman will be to clear the footpath from Heathlands to the Penwood crossroads, the work to commence in July.
Councillor Jenkins is to meet with the contractor to submit the Councils requirements and have an indication of the cost. There is nothing in the Lengthsman contract about disposal which may possibly mean that the Parish Council will be required to pay for the removal. It was suggested that if it were ‘green’ material was taken up it may be replaced into the wood, thus improving the environment. Councillor Jenkins will obtain a price for the disposal.
The Clerk had written to the parishioner whose roadside vegetation was reported to be obstructing the sight line of northbound traffic when exiting from Mount Road onto the A343. The foliage has been removed. It has been pointed out that that there are difficulties when tuning right out of Mount Road as southbound traffic breasts the slope from Penwood.
06/14 Audit: Report on Internal Audit/ Acceptance of the Annual Governance and Accounting Statement.

The Internal Audit had successfully taken place on 29 May. The internal auditor accepted the Council’s accounts having followed the guidelines laid out in the NALC/SLCC Book ‘Governance and Accountability in Local Councils in England and Wales’. Comments made by the auditor for the Council’s attention are:

· A Financial Risk Assessment should be in place by 31 March 2015.

· An Asset Register should be devised to include Asset, cost price, 2013 frozen value and insurance value.

· A simple Recruitment Procedure should be put in place.

The Accounting Statement was presented and accepted by the Council, recorded as Minute reference 06/14 and signed by the Chairman, Councillor Izett and the Responsible Financial Office, (the Clerk).
The Annual Governance Statement, ensuring there is a system of internal control, and forms part of the Annual Return was read and accepted by the Council. The Governance Statement was signed by the Chairman, Councillor Izett and the Clerk, and recorded as Minute reference 06/14
07/04 Report on Environment. It was proposed by Councillor Castle that the report together with those on Roads and Transport and Planning were deferred to the July HPC meeting. Council unanimously agreed.
 08/14 Planning Applications received since the last meeting.

14/01078/FUL. The Yew Tree Inn, Andover Road. Change of use of land to create garden at rear of public house, erection of timber external bar/servery. Objection on basis of traffic, access, parking, noise and light pollution and possibility of flooding and sewage problems.
14/01646/HSE. Wickets, Tubbs Lane. Erection of detached double garage. No objection.

14/00971/HSE. Rosebank, Andover Road. Erection of a two storey side extension. No objection.

14/00994/OUT. Land north of Fridays, Andover Road. Outline planning application for erection of 2 two storey dwellings. Objection. Highclere has not been identified for speculative new development in the Local Plan. Vehicle access opposite the Red House public house could become extremely dangerous.
9/14 Financial Matters
Zurich Insurance had quoted £481.63 for renewal of the Council’s insurance. An alternative quote had been sought which was subsequently matched by Zurich Insurance.

Resolution: Highclere Parish Council agree the annual premium of £361.02 for insurance cover 1 June 2014 to 31May 2015
With the retirement of Councillor Hedgeland, Council agreed to Councillor Mike Jenkins becoming a cheque signatory.
Accounts for payment

Zurich Municipal (Annual Insurance Premium) £361.02
M Harwood (Clerk’s salary) £659.20

C Corral (Litter warden) £128.42
D McClelland (Litter warden) £259.40
10/14 Matters for further discussion
World War 1 Commemorations. Councillor Izett advised that Councillor Mitchell, in conjunction with the Film Club has organised a special showing of “Oh! What A Lovely War” in the village hall on Saturday 28 June. All proceeds to go to the Army Benevolent Fund to which the Council agreed to donate £100.  The Clerk said the Rector wished to form an inter community group to discuss a commemoration in the church later in the year. The event to possibly be an ‘open church’ with a history display of the period, poetry readings, teas etc. The Council agreed to help and participate in the event. For their commemoration the Council will consider the cleaning of the war memorial in the church yard. The Clerk to look into the possibilities of the cleaning.  
11/14 Councillor’s matters to be included in the Agenda for the next Council Meeting  
Reports on Environment, Roads & Transport, Planning. Local Plan. 
12/14 Date of the next Parish Council Meeting

Tuesday 15 July 2014 Highclere Village Hall 7.30pm
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.25 pm. The Council meeting was immediately followed by the Annual Parish Assembly.
